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MINUTES OF Q SQUASH BOARD MEETING 10 MARCH 2012
Attendance at Q Squash:

President – Peter Smith
Vice President – Darryl Hearn (Brisbane Region) 
Treasurer – Sandra Rowcliffe
Director – Larry Rauschenbach (Southern Region)
Director – Ros Preston (Central Region) 
Director – Alec MacDonald (Northern Region)
Secretary – Craig Simmich

Meeting opened at 1.15PM.  A folder was handed out to each person in attendance which contained Regional Agreements, Regional Councillors forms to be signed by the regions, copy of Directors Consent, Copy of the articles of association, copy of Board Guidelines and a copy of the projected finances for 2012.  All Directors signed their Directors Consent Forms and a copy is now held at the Q Squash Office.  
1. This meeting was designed to discuss some current issues in regards to Q Squash and for the new Board to have time together to see what is happening.  With this in mind there was no formal agenda for the meeting and the previous Board Minutes from February were not discussed.
2. Item 1.  Squash Australia AGM.  Squash Australia have their AGM on 18 March 2012 and there is a requirement to vote on the election of President/Directors position for Squash Australia.  All 3 nominations for President were discussed and both John Lee and Geoff Harris were invited to speak to the new Board.  John Lee did not come in to address the meeting, Graham Pittock is from Victoria and was not able to attend, but Geoff Harris was given time to speak to the new Board about his plans for Squash Australia.  The Board asked questions of Geoff and then Geoff departed.
3. Item 2. Regional Agreements with Q Squash.  All regions had been given a copy of the Regional Agreement to discuss with their Regions and provide feedback at this meeting.  After much discussions from each region a number of the points need to be adjusted.  Some of the issues discussed were:

Level 1 Coaching Course – Q Squash to manage these not instigate

AGM Financials from the Regions to Q Squash, need a month to provide after AGM

Regional AGM’s to be conducted prior to Q Squash AGM

Discussions about Referees Courses and that Q Squash to manage them

Discussions about Regional Budgets, whether or not they are required.

The roles/responsibilities for the Regions for the QJC when it is conducted in their region.
ACTION: Peter/Craig to look into adjusting the Regional Agreement and each Region (less Brisbane and Southern) to provide feedback on any other adjustments required before the next meeting.

4. Item 3.  Constitution.  There was discussion about the constitution and that there were some changes that were required.  

The Board Composition.  There was discussion about the need to amend the positions on the board to reflect 7 positions including President, Vice President, Treasurer and 4 Board Directors (one from Each Region), where we currently don’t have the requirement for a Director from each region and we only have 3 Directors and not 4.   

Directors Appointments.  It was discussed about amending the constitution to show 2 year appointments and then another 2 years on the board and then a break of 1 year before being eligible for re-election to the Q Squash Board.  Currently the directors positions are annual changeovers, but the board ratified half of the board change each year.  This needs to be reflected into the constitution. 
ACTION: Peter to look into all of the ratified decisions being included into the constitution and then looking at further adjustments to the constitution.

5. Item 4.  Squash Australia President.  There was lengthy discussion about the 3 nominations for President.  The details of these discussions are in confidence.
6. Item 5.  Finances.  A copy of the projected finances was discussed which lead into further discussions on the need for Q Squash to have another income source and not rely on affiliation. Considering the Regional affiliation was only raised in July 2011, this is not an option to make further increases too soon, but maybe to increase by CPI each year.  No decision was made on this issue.  Other options for raising further income, was the need for corporate sponsorship for our representative teams and major events to raise further funding into the sport.  This topic had further lengthy discussions about other options and that the Board agreed we should actively be looking at alternate income sources.  Nothing was decided or put into place at this stage.
The President thanked all for their attendance and declared the meeting closed at 4.39PM.
The Next Meeting date was not scheduled but expected to be held in April after Easter.
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